                                                                      ITEM 8 

REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF PERSONNEL AND PERFORMANCE

CO-OPTED MEMBERS OF SCRUTINY COMMITTEES

1. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

Members are requested to consider the role of Co-opted Members and Expert Advisers within the remit of this Scrutiny Committee. This report outlines a suggested way forward that could provide greater independence and challenge, which would in turn assist in fulfilling the role of Overview and Scrutiny.

2. RECOMMENDATIONS

2.1. That the method of deciding Co-opted Members is determined.

2.2. That this Scrutiny Committee has the power to Co-opt up to 4 Members on the Committee.

2.3. That this Scrutiny Committee considers the role of Expert Advisers to assist it in its work.

3. INTRODUCTION

3.1.  Members will recall at the last meeting discussing the principle of co-opted members and their role on scrutiny committees. It was agreed by Members that co-opted Members brought additional independence and expertise, which consequently strengthened the scrutiny function. Some discussion took place as to how the roles of co-opted members should be filled in the future and the appropriateness of certain organisations within the City being asked to provide such members.  For Members information the following organisations currently provide co-opted members;

· Foster Carers Association

· Age Concern

· British Red Cross

· Salford CVS   

3.2. In supporting the principle of Co-opted Members, it was agreed that a further report would be produced outlining how the roles of co-opted Members should be filled in the future and how best to utilise the skills and expertise of the existing co-opted members.

4. SUGGESTED WAY FORWARD

4.1. The role of co-opted members needs to reflect and complement the changing roles generally in respect of the modernising agenda. Consequently, it is suggested that Members consider not asking particular organisations to provide co-opted members but to seek such membership from the community generally. It is suggested the number of co-opted members remains at 4.

4.2. To support the work being undertaken by the Scrutiny Committee, Members are asked for views as to the use of expert advisers. The role of an expert adviser could again strengthen the role of scrutiny by virtue of the independence and knowledge such advisers would bring to the process. The Lifelong Learning and Leisure Scrutiny Committee have adopted such a practice having established a reciprocal partnership at officer level with Blackburn with Darwen local authority. 

4.3. Members may wish to determine how they would like to see the role of expert adviser being operated. It is suggested initially Members give consideration to an approach that involves, one generic expert that would be invited to attend all meetings of the Scrutiny Committee supported by invitations to other experts to advise the Committee and any panels established for individual pieces of work dependent on the topic under review. Consideration should be given as to whether the organisations outlined in paragraph 3.1. could be asked to provide expert advisers to the Scrutiny Committee.

5. CONCLUSIONS

5.1. Based on the information outlined above, within the Scrutiny Committee by virtue of the co-opted members currently in place much of the expertise identified is available and can be utilised in an approach that would be recognised as good practice.

5.2. The existing co-opted Members could remain on the Scrutiny Committee on a revised basis of being community representatives and not representatives of those organisations identified in paragraph 3.1.

5.3. Members are also asked to consider whether the organisations outlined are appropriate ones to provide expert advisers.    
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